VILLAGE OF COXSACKIE
BOARD MINUTES
October 10, 2016


Mayor Evans called the Board Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Trustee Stephen Hanse, Trustee Joseph Ellis, Trustee Dianne Ringwald and Trustee Paul Sutton.  

A motion to approve the minutes from the September 12, 2016 Board Meeting and dispense with reading of the same was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried. 

Correspondence Received

An invitation received from NYS DEC to a Mid-Hudson Watershed Discovery Meeting on October 18th at the Emergency Operations Center in Cairo.

A letter received from NYS DEC approving the Village of Coxsackie’s Sanitary Engineering report, which is a key piece in the approval process for the Sewer Plant upgrade.

A letter received from the Office of the State Comptroller approving the debt exclusion for the Sewer Plant upgrade pursuant to Section 124.10 of the Local Finance Law, which is the second awaited key piece that the Village was waiting for.

A letter received from Gina Martin regarding the use and upkeep of the McQuade Park baseball field.

Correspondence Sent

A letter sent to C-A School District President Joseph Garland for the Spencer Boulevard turnaround request.

Liaisons & Board Reports

Trustee Ringwald reported that the men at the Highway Department have been busy with completing the sidewalk project on Mansion Street. Paving was completed on upper Ely Street, upper Church Street and Riverside Avenue. They have been keeping up with brush collection, mowing and weed eating. She said that the men installed a 2” sewer manhole riser on upper Church Street. They have cleaned out the back room of the firehouse garage to make room for the food pantry, and built storage racks in the old salt shed/barn to make room for the equipment moved from the firehouse. She said that the men repaired a curb valve at 348 Mansion Street. They also had seven water issues to repair this month in both the Town of Coxsackie and Town of New Baltimore.

Trustee Sutton reported that the Wastewater Department had no bypass events in the past month, and the bypasses were inspected and data was downloaded and sent to DEC. He said that preventative maintenance is complete and up to date. One pump was removed at the Riverside Pump Station to be repaired. This pump has been operating since 1990. He said that the men have also been working on cleaning tanks. Trustee Sutton reported that the men at the Water Department have been replacing valves and they are monitoring water flow and pressure. They will be flushing hydrants from October 11th to the 25th from 9:00 p.m. to 4:00 a.m. Trustee Sutton reported that the Fire Department will be at the school on October 14th for a fire prevention presentation. He said that the Greene County Fire Convention went well and that trophies were won by both fire companies. 

Trustee Ellis reported that the Police Department continues to receive a good response to the drug drop off program as the word is spreading through the community. 56 pounds of drugs were transported and disposed of on September 23rd. He said that the School Resource Officer program has been very active and doing well. There were a couple of incidents in the last month that Officer Williams was able to handle. Coxsackie Athens Homecoming was on September 23rd and there was a lot of activity surrounding the homecoming game and events. Everything went well with no incidents to report. He said that the Police Department has been approved to utilize the Simmunition Training Range for Federal Police Officers. This is a program designed to help Officers develop muscle memory and confidence in high stress situations. The Police Department will be conducting their yearly range qualifications scheduled on Friday October 21st and 22nd. This will be run by Officer Williams and Officer Springstead who are both certified range instructors. Trustee Ellis stated that the Police Department have been issuing warnings to motorists who exceed the school speed zone. This has been well received by the community and it appears to have helped with speeding in those areas. He said that Officer Michael Taylor has completed his training and is now active on the Police Department roster. He has begun training in the duties of School Resource Officer. Trustee Ellis stated that the Police Chief will be working with the DPW in creating more space in the evidence room for storage. He stated that the Police Officers have been helping cross school kids temporarily, until the Village can find someone to fill the Crossing Guard slot that is currently vacant due to illness.

Trustee Hanse reported that the Building Department has been quiet with 7 building permits issued and only 1 violation. He said that the last Planning Board meeting was held on September 15th. Since then the Planning Board has been working on revisions to Chapter 75 of the Village Code regarding the Historic District. Once potential changes have been agreed upon a Public Hearing will be set in order to adopt the changes via local law. 
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Mayor Evans reported that the Village currently has $15,000.00 towards food pantry donations. Wolfe builders will start working on the framing of the food pantry building on October 11th. He said that the sidewalk project along Mansion Street is finished and looks good. He said that he is happy to see the Department of Corrections work program for the inmates back up and running after being absent for so many years. They are starting to do a lot of work around the community and will be helping clean around the outside of the library, as well as helping the Village DPW by putting siding on the pole barn.  

Motions & Resolutions

A motion to approve the request received from Jared King, Estate of Patricia King, to remove his accumulated penalties in the amount of $50.14 from his water/sewer account, due to a wrong account number being printed on his check was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the Professional Services Agreement with Delaware Engineering for the Village of Coxsackie Wastewater System Improvement Project was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the bid received from Bayridge Motors, Inc. in the amount of $1,373.00 for the 2010 Ford Crown Victoria Police car was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve advertising that the Village of Coxsackie will be hiring for a temporary Crossing Guard position for the remainder of the school year was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve water/sewer adjustments from September 1-30, 2016 was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the bills on General Fund Abstract #5, vouchers 257-307 totaling $ 149,491.30; Water Fund Abstract #5, vouchers 104-131 totaling $ 242,610.22; Sewer Fund Abstract #5, vouchers 108-137 totaling $ 83,836.20 and Trust & Agency Fund Abstract #5, voucher 3 totaling $ 3,266.96 was made by Trustee Sutton and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

Public Comment Period

No public comments were offered.

A motion to adjourn the Board meeting was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Sutton. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 p.m. 


Respectfully submitted,



Nikki Bereznak
Clerk





